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SHCC LISTSERV #56 
 

The SHCC LISTSERV provides updates on important, time-sensitive information about the administration of your Section 8 HAP Contract and other items of interest released by HUD.


Sent: Monday, September 14, 2009 9:58 AM
To: UpdateSHCC
Subject: SHCC ListServ #56- HUD Issues Notice Regarding State Lifetime Sex Offender Registration Screening

HUD Issues Notice Regarding State Lifetime Sex Offender Registration Screening  

On September 9, 2009 HUD issued Notice H 2009-11 (attached).  This Notice discusses sex offender screening requirements for applicant households, as well as additional recommendations for policies and procedures to prevent lifetime sex offenders from receiving housing assistance.  Specifically, the Notice:

· Reiterates the requirement to perform criminal history background checks to determine if an applicant, or a member of an applicant’s household, is subject to a lifetime sex offender registration requirement. This check must be done for the state in which the housing is located, and the states where the applicant is known to have previously resided.

· Confirms that if the screening reveals that an applicant is a lifetime registered sex offender, or if the applicant withholds or falsifies information on the application, the owner/agent must deny admission to the program.

· Recommends the use of the Dru Sjodin National Sex Offender website to determine if applicants and/or tenants are lifetime registered sex offenders.  This website can be found at http://www.nsopw.gov.

· Strongly encourages owners and agents to establish written policies and procedures to prevent lifetime sex offenders from receiving federal housing assistance.  This could include asking households at each recertification whether any member is subject to a lifetime registration requirement, and verifying the information through the Dru Sjodin National Sex Offender website.  

· Urges owners and agents to pursue termination of tenancy or assistance, as appropriate, for tenants subject to a state lifetime sex offender registration requirement to the extent currently allowed by law.

The Notice is also posted on HUDCLIPS at:  http://www.hud.gov/offices/adm/hudclips/notices/hsg/. 



